
PANUI - NEWSLETTER - week 6, term 2, 2021

From the Tumuaki - Principal

Kia ora e te whānau

We hope you all enjoyed the long weekend with your whanau. The staff held a productive teacher only day

last Friday looking at our assessments in preparation for report writing. Mid year reports will be emailed to

parents/caregivers next term on Monday 2nd August and parent/teacher conferences will take place on

Wednesday 4th and 11th August. Details for booking these conferences will be shared before the end of

term.

CONGRATULATIONS

A huge congratulations to our Room 1 teacher Natasha Culevski who got married on Saturday May 29th. Natasha

and her partner had planned to be married in 2020 but due to covid the wedding was postponed twice. To see the

wedding finally happen was extra special. Miss C will now be known as Mrs W.

HONGOEKA MANA ISLAND TRIP

The weather played its part and all Hongoeka classes got to visit Mana Island. A special thank you to Elliot

Falconer for transporting everyone over to the island.
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PUM - PAID UNION MEETING

Teachers will be attending a paid union meeting on Wednesday 23rd June from 1.30pm. Children remaining at

school will be supervised during the lunch break and then in the school hall until 2.55pm. There will be some

teaching staff available for supervising students.

If you would prefer to collect your child or have them walk home at the start of the lunch break please complete

this online form.

Here are the end of the school day arrangements for students remaining at school:

● Students in Years 3 to 8 will be released from the Hall via side doors.

● Students in Years 1 and 2 where there is a known arrangement that they walk home or to a collection

point will also be released from the Hall via side doors.

● Students in Years 1 and 2 who are usually collected at the classroom will be released to the care of their

parent/caregiver. Parents and caregivers for these students should come into the Hall through the front

door when the bell goes to collect their children.

STRUCTURED LITERACY PARENT INFORMATION MEETING

Kowhai syndicate is implementing a new structured literacy approach in their literacy programmes. Next week

they are holding two information evenings to introduce parents to structured literacy. All parents are welcome to

attend either on Wednesday 16th June at 7 pm or Thursday 17th June at 9 am.

STAR DOME

Kowhai and Mana syndicates have had the Star Dome from

Te Papa at school this week. The students experienced the

night sky inside and learnt to spot constellations, planets

and other objects including the Matariki constellation.

They also learnt about how explorers used the stars to

navigate the oceans.

AOTEA COLLEGE VISIT

Some past students from Plimmerton School came and talked to our Year 8

students about life at Aotea College. It was great to welcome our ex

students back and our Year 8s had plenty of questions to ask.

Past students Annamieka, Jemma and Lui

COLLEGE OPEN EVENINGS - NEXT WEEK

Aotea College Tuesday 15 June 3.30-5.00pm or 5.30-7.00pm

Kapiti College Wednesday 16 June 7.00-9.00pm

Tawa College Thursday 17 June 4.00-6.30pm

Please see the notice in the Community News section of this newsletter for

further information about the open evening and enrolment at Aotea College or Tawa College

https://forms.gle/xh2X7Ziv65jGGHC88
https://www.kc.school.nz/home


OLE FOOTBALL ACADEMY

Members of the Ole Football Academy are working with Mana and Hongoeka students on developing their football

skills during this term. A special thank you to parent, Mike Wilson for organising this great opportunity.

MATARIKI CONCERT

We will be holding our Matariki concerts on Wednesday 7th July.The junior concert for years 1-4 will start at 6 pm

and finish around 6:45. The Senior concert for Years 5-8 will begin at 7:15 and finish around 8 pm. The Matariki

concert is an opportunity for students to share some of the work they have been doing in syndicate singing and

kapa haka. Our bands will also perform. Every child will have some art on display in the main hallway or in the

library which parents are encouraged to view before or after the concerts. Sausages will be available to purchase.

HONGOEKA SYNDICATE SWIMMING SPORTS

After a last minute postponement last term due to problems with the pool at Cannons Creek the Hongoeka

Swimming sports finally took place today. By all accounts I hear it was a very slick operation and the students got

to participate competitively and have some fun. Thank you to the staff for the organisation and to the parent

helpers for the assistance on the day.

TOYS AT SCHOOL

We encourage children to bring resources to support studies and programmes but please do not bring toys or

valuable equipment to school as we are unable to accept responsibility in the event of breakage or loss.

HUI O TE KURA - SCHOOL ASSEMBLY

Our School assemblies are a time to celebrate achievements, share some of what has been happening in our

school and acknowledge students who have shown our school values through the presentation of values awards.

Our next assembly is Friday 18th June. All families and friends are most welcome to attend.



PARUMOANA INTERSCHOOL CROSS-COUNTRY

Let's hope the great weather holds for the interschool cross-country at Mackay’s Crossing next Tuesday

(postponement day Thursday)! The team is made up of the top 5 runners from our school cross country races from

Year 4 and up. (see results below). Good luck to them all.

SCHOOL CROSS-COUNTRY RESULTS

Here are the top 5 results for all races from years 1-8:

Year 1: BOYS: Bastian, Ari, Caleb, Theo, Otto GIRLS: Daisy, Mariana, Cece, Elena, Moira

Year 2: BOYS: Cooper, Fred, Cody, Max, Eliot GIRLS: Clementine, Sofia L, Isabella,Lily, Zara

Year 3: BOYS: Charlie A, Callum, Alexander de A, Silas, Hugo GIRLS: Indigo, Kayla, Grace, Annabelle, Emily

Year 4: BOYS: Maxx, Toby, Liam O, Jassin, Pete GIRLS: Hazel, Taylor, Charlotte, Giana,

Ayla

Year 5: BOYS: Jake, Phineas, Oliver, Robbie, Jesse GIRLS: Addison, Poppy K, Elsa, Caitlyn, Rebekah

Year 6: BOYS: Charlie H, Mitchell, Zac B, Lennox, Asher GIRLS: Jessica, Ivy, Hazel, Tara, Niamh

Year 7: BOYS: Toby K, Samuel, Tyler C, Kieran, Theo GIRLS: Tilly S, Becky, Tilly F-G, Molly, Pippa

Year 8: BOYS: Zack K, Tommy Cl, Caue, Zac L, Felix T GIRLS: Milla, Ava, Imogen, Scarlett, Chloe S
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